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	1. From the board  


Just like Europeans, Indonesians are under the spell of the football world cup. The Indonesians are very fond of football and on Bali people like to watch the matches together. Big TV-screens have been put up on many ‘alun-aluns’ (large central open square greens common in Indonesian cities) and the greens are packed with people when there is a match going on. Note that, in Indonesia, the matches take place late at night. The next morning everybody is talking about what happened on the field that night.
In some villages whole streets are decorated with the flags of the participating countries and one thing is certain: the Dutch team is favourite, no post-colonial sentiments here. 
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More serious business now: A month ago we sent a mailing to our Dutch scholarship sponsors and reactions were good: many sponsors prolonged their support and many even raised their contribution to compensate for the decreased exchange rate (30% less Rupiahs for our Euro!). Hopefully more will follow!

We also called for sponsors to support those who finished high school and wish to attend vocational education or university. Regretfully no sponsors have been found yet. That worries us, for the application and payment has to be completed within several weeks. A couple who visited the children’s home promised to pay for Eka (who wants to study nursing), but unfortunately we have not heard from them since March. It would be too bad if Eka is unable to start her studies after all!
	2. Project information


I. Bali: Widhya Asih III children’s home, Singaraja

May and June are exciting and sometimes emotional months for the children and the staff: children are waiting for their final grades and goodbye has to be said to children who have finished school and start working and to those who, hopefully, will leave to study elsewhere. Four children will remain in the home for one more year to live and work as staff assistants (a transitory year). The children who start junior high school have to say goodbye to friends from outside the home who go to other schools.
Yohanes, head of the home, carries the motto ‘mens sana in corpore sano’. A new tea is being produced: green tea mixed with two kinds of medicinal leaves. Yohanes also believes that a positive attitude cultivates a strong and healthy body, and he spreads the word. We are proud to announce that he has written a booklet about his philosophy that has been printed and sold several hundred copies. Meanwhile the children performed well at school and the home is proud to have a few high rankings. Derliantini (nursing student in the Bethesda hospital in Yogyakarta) finished ranking third in her year and as a reward she received a tuition fee free semester! She is happy and modest, we are happy and proud!  

II. Bali: Scholarships

We decided we will support the same number of children in 2010-2011 as we did last year. That means taking a risk (as stated above not all funds have been collected yet), but on the other hand it expresses our confidence that this good cause will end well. 
Soon the busy process will start of applications, data collection, checking information on location, collecting orders, buying and distributing goods, etc. Fortunately since last year Wil is assisted by a few older children and staff members of the children’s home to help with the Bali scholarships. 

In total 225 children in Singaraja and 135 children in Yogyakarta will receive our scholarship support.
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III. Bali: Seniors & Medical Support 

In June we pleased ‘our’ seniors with the promise that we will continue supplying sembakos (food parcels) and medical support for another year. They met Derliantini (the nursing student) who came to practise her skills. Especially the injections (vitamins) were popular. For many people here a doctor’s visit is not successful unless you received an injection. Under supervision Derli was able to practise a lot. 
Another group member suffered a stroke: Pak Putu Oka. We had to persuade his family to take him to the hospital, they were anxious for high bills. When we promised to pay an important share of the costs (thanks to our sponsor!), they agreed.
Our support to Hidup Bahagia (voluntary organisation taking care of psychiatric patients) continues. The work of Prof. Suriyani and her volunteers has been obstructed because government support was stopped. Our support for 20 patients in the Buleleng area is even more welcome. 

IV. Java: Yogyakarta- Community development.  
In April we visited the locations in Wukirhardjo together with our partner foundation Sejahtera Mulia. We spoke with the local population. Wukirhardjo was nominated as a suitable location for a community development project. We got a good impression of the economic situation and the necessity of, amongst others, MCKs and water supply. In May some preparatory visits were made by our partner volunteers; partly to collect information and also to learn about the willingness to cooperate financially and with labour. During those visits doubts arose. At a meeting with the local population only a few representatives appeared, others were not invited. Other matters also lacked transparency. In June we decided to sit back and wait for more cooperative action.
V. Java: Yogyakarta;  Seniors and medical support
In May we attended a day trip with 120 seniors (a delegation of the 360 who receive our support). First we visited Fort Vredenburg, after this a bus took us to the Army Museum where we were shown around. And we had lunch together. For these seniors a three-monthly trip like this is a treat.  
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VI. Java: Yogyakarta; Scholarships

The same thing applies as in Bali (see II).
VII. Java: MCKs (public wash/bathrooms)

In April and May again a few MCKs were finished and handed over to the local population. For the time being these will be the last in the Nogosari region. The pictures are printed on page 4.

The three MCKs that are planned in Wukirhardjo have been postponed for reasons mentioned above.

VIII. Java: Community Activity Centre -Roemah Kita- ; nursery (PAUD)

The nursery is doing well and we started registering children for the pre-school play group (an unofficial kindergarten). We found a sponsor (the Louisa Foundation) prepared to pay for the rebuilding and furnishing (1500 Euros). At the lustrum festivities of the nursery (in June) the pre-school was promoted and now there are enough registrations and much enthusiasm.
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IX Java: Hospital

In May and June three patients have been treated in the Nur Hidaya hospital. The operations were successful and the three women are now recovering.
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	 3. YOUTUBE !!! and other media


We now have our own spot at You Tube: http://www.youtube.com/user/GotongRoyongUtrecht (click or copy and paste this link into your browser). The first videos show:
- the nursery in Yogyakarta
- MCK locations

- Ibu Suresemi (an edited version will appear in August)
Mentioned before, but in case you have not read it yet: an article that was published in the Jakarta post can still be found on our website.
	 4. Sponsor visits!


The tourist season is approaching and although many Dutch people will remain at home for the football matches, four of them will visit us this summer. In June we welcomed Martin and Piet, who stayed at the children’s home. 
	5. Work in progress 
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	6. Sponsor possibilities 


 If you decide to support the initiatives of Gotong Royong financially, first think if you want to help any specific project or if you want to leave the spending to us.

Possibilities: 

· the scholarship programme: one scholarship is € 60 (primary school) € 95 (junior high school) or € 125 (senior high school) a year and can start any time during the year,

· sponsoring a child of the children’s home for € 12 a month (€ 36 a quarter or € 144 a year) for complete sustenance,

· the support of a senior (60 plus) for € 10 a month (especially for vitamins, minerals and medical care). This is € 30 a quarter or € 120 a year,

· the support of a child in the Roemah Kita nursery for € 10 a month.

· the support of mentally ill patients by paying their monthly medication: € 14 a month
Of course you can also send us a free gift and leave the spending to us.

    

	7. Gifts


Gifts are more than welcome at our bank account in Holland (Fortis): 84.21.36.932 (for the attention of Stichting Gotong Royong - Utrecht). For people who want to donate and who are living outside Holland, please contact us by e-mail so we can find a proper method of transaction for your donation. 

  

	8. Tell a friend


Please would you do us a favour and send this newsletter to your family, friends and colleagues or draw their attention to our website: www.gotong-royong-utrecht.nl where this newsletter is published as well (in English and in Dutch)!  

	9. Email & website    


If you want to let us know something, if you have feedback, do you want to ask anything? Send us an email: 

info@gotong-royong-utrecht.nl  

And have a look at our website, with many photos of our projects:

www.gotong-royong-utrecht.nl
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